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Email: democraticservicesteam@huttcity.govt.nz 

 
 

 
 Naenae Community Library Bollard 

Tēnā koutou kato 

 
We received an email from Cr Mitchell alerting us to a missing bollard by the Naenae 
Community Library. 
 
The response from officers follows: 
 
We have ordered a new bollard to replace the broken one which will take approximately two 
weeks to get here.  
 
Due to the market requiring access this weekend, we won’t be placing a temporary bollard there 
but will reassess whether something is needed early next week in the interim period before the 
replacement bollard arrives.  

 

 

 

Ngā mihi nui, 

Democratic Services Team 

 

 


